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Congo Crisis

Once again our Brothers are caught up in a social crisis in the country of Congo (ex-Zaire).  We have been in touch either directly or indirectly with all communities except Kisangani and all are safe.  Both from international media and private sources we know that there is still fighting in the city of Kisangani - we have no information on whether this includes the part of the city where the Brothers' school is.

It is school holiday time in Congo, so fortunately all students are with their families.  Likewise, the communities are dispersed with Brothers in communities other than their own, and some on holidays either with their families in the country or in Europe.

We have four communities in the Kivu area which shares a common border with Rwanda.  This region is now in "rebel" hands.  

There is a total communication blackout in Goma and Bukavu.  Nevertheless, the District Superior, Brother Kalisa, has managed to contact us, and so we know that there are some Brothers there who need or want to leave the country but for the moment this is impossible since the border is officially closed. 

We continue to pray for and with our Brothers and their families in this troubled country.


The International Commission for Formation.

The new commission is composed of the following Brothers : Christian Mbam ( Africa), Roberto Clark         ( Central America), Donald Bisson ( North America), Sebastian Ferrarini ( South America), Wency Calipon ( Asia), Javier Bacelo ( Europe) and Tony Clark ( Oceania). 

Calendar for the General Council 1999.

As there is not yet a date for the canonisation of Father Champagnat, the General Council expects to readjust their calendar for the first semester of 1999. This effects the length of the plenary sessions in January and February and also the visits to Brazil and Asia.

Visits to Rome of the new Provincials and District Superiors.

Since 1994 the General Council has organised these meetings with those who have not participated in the General Chapter or the General Conference. 

We have then invited these Brothers : Emil Turu (Catalonya), Demetrio Espinosa (Cordoba), Maurice Goutagny ( N.D.Hermitage), Denis Rakotoarivony (Madagascar), Joseph Udealeja (Nigeria), Leo Shea (Esopus) and Christian Dever ( New Caledonia-Vanuatu).  It is possible that there are others who will join these in the coming months and without doubt the District of Korea. We have proposed two possibilities for dates : the 28 of January to 4 February or the following week.  After having received the preferences of those interested we will set definite dates with a request for suggestions for the meeting.
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